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SOUTH SANTA CLARA VALLEY MEMORIAL DISTRICT
Board Members
Executive Director
John Ceballos
Christine West
Phil Garcia

Gabriel Perez
Ermelindo Puente
Ray Sanchez
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE SOUTH SANTA CLARA VALLEY 

MEMORIAL DISTRICT
JUNE 15, 2020
Veterans Memorial Building
74 West 6th Street
Gilroy, CA
5 p.m.
Consistent with Executive Order No. N-29-20 issued by Governor Newsom on March 17, 2020, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors for June 15, 2020 was conducted through videoconference. Elected Officials and District Staff Members participated remotely via videoconference. 
Call to Order
Meeting was called to order at 5:12pm. 

Roll Call
All directors were present.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

public comment time

No members of the community were present.
consent calendar 

1. Minutes from the March 23, 2020 Regular Meeting
2. Warrant List approving payment of received bills for April, May and June 2020
3. Financial Statements for April, May and June 2020

Workers’ Compensation 
4. Approve Resolution 13 approving the form of and authorizing the execution of a sixth amended and restated joint powers agreement and authorizing participation in the special district risk management authority workers’ compensation program.
5. Approve Resolution 14 declaring that governing body members and volunteers shall be deemed to be employees of the district for the purpose of providing workers’ compensation coverage for said certain individuals while providing their services.  
6. Authorize the Board President to sign the Sixth Amended Joint Powers Agreement relating to the Special District Risk Management Authority. 
7. Approve Resolution 15 authorizing the application to the director of Industrial Relations, State of California for a certificate of consent to self-insure workers' compensation liabilities.

8. Authorize the Executive Director to Execute the State of California Application for a Public Entity Certificate of Consent to Self-Insure.

Elections
9. Approve Resolution 16 calling for a consolidated election on November 3, 2020.

 Budget
10. Approve Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget
Director Ceballos requested that item #9 be removed from the consent calendar to be discussed further. He made a motion to approve items 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and 10. Director Puente seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-1, with Director Sanchez dissenting. 
Director Ceballos asked board members for those whose term of office expires in November, if they plan to run for office again this year. Attorney Powell reminded the board that those interested in running have until Aug. 7 to file for office. Directors Ceballos and Puente said they plan to run, and Director Sanchez stated he will decide by the deadline. Director Sanchez made a motion to approve item #9. Director Ceballos seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS
1. Executive Director Report
The Executive Director presented the staff report, a copy of which is attached here. 

2. Future Agenda Items
There were no future agenda items at this time. 

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 5:36pm. 

Next meeting is July 20, 2020

To: 
Phil Garcia, Gabe Perez, Ermelindo Puente, John Ceballos, Ray Sanchez, Kirsten Powell

From: 

Christine West

Date: 

June 15, 2020
Subject: 
Staff Report 
Staff Report
Pandemic Status - The Gilroy Vets Hall, including the bar, has been closed since March 17th. Not much has changed. Christine still goes in every couple of days to check mail and the building in general. Gary and Bobby have been going in to check on the building, put out trash, open the gate for gardeners, and do some extra cleaning. The building will remain closed to non-essential activities until the county changes the current policy. 

Rentals – Through the end of June, the District’s actual loss in revenue totals $11,875 and the loss of potential revenue is an additional $16,800. On a positive side, Chef Mark Segovia has increased his kitchen rentals from once a week to three times per week. Chef Bruno Ponsot has rented the kitchen once so far this month. The Gilroy Sunrise Rotary also held a blood drive on Saturday, June 13, which was a previously booked rental. 

In addition, as a community service, Stanford Blood Center was allowed to hold a blood drive at the Hall on June 11 specifically for first responders. It was such a positive experience for them they want to book, as a paid non-profit rental, the hall once a month through the end of the year. PitStop, a new local non-profit helping homeless, is also using the Hall to pack meals for homeless encampments five days a week. They will be doing this probably through the end of the month, unless they get more government funding. 

Accounting –  The accounting systems that Sue Fullington and Christine West were using finally have been merged and are now on one system. This now means that 1) Sue’s services are no longer needed, 2) Payroll will be done in house and 3) all the accounts are in one place making it easier for planning and budgeting. This process has taken most of the last two months, but it will be well worth it. 

Maintenance & Repairs

Bathroom Remodel – The architect, electrical and structural engineers have been in the building working on developing the plans and bid documents. 

Ice Machine – New ice machine has been installed and the old 3-door beer cooler has been removed. This will be cleaned, painted and a new cabinet will be installed for much needed storage. Thank you Gabe and friends for helping with the install process by removing the wall, and replacing an outdoor light fixture. 

Roof Repair – SemperSolar, a veteran owned roofing and solar company, provided an estimate for the roof repair, which was only $400, but to remove the pannels to complete the work will cost $4,000. So staff is going back to the solar company to get a bid from them, and we are still waiting. 

Bathroom Plumbing – still have occasional issues with the bathroom plumbing. Staff, with the help of Gave, continues to nurse things along to keep it operational until the remodel can be done. 

Veterans Assistance – Staff has been reaching out to veterans to make sure they are ok and if they need anything. In some cases, we have delivered necessities - toilet paper, food and batteries. Contact continues with Danny Molina from the VA and Michael Gonzales and Natalie Lara from the Santa Clara County VSO follow up on local veterans and make sure they are getting what they need.  

General Office – Staff has also had time to follow up on lose ends and research things that have been on the back burner. So time has been well spent. 

Next Board Meeting – July 20, 2020

